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September 22, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance authorizing the granting of a franchise to the city of Snoqualmie for the construction, operation and maintenance of a sewer system in Council District 3.  The term of the franchise is 25 years.

On August 25, 2003, the Metropolitan King County Council adopted Ordinance No. 14742 adopting the City of Snoqualmie’s sewer comprehensive plan.  This Plan discusses the system improvements necessary to provide sewer service to current and future populations in the City of Snoqualmie (Snoqualmie) sewer service area.  The adopted Plan expands the city’s sewer service area within the urban growth boundary to the city’s potential annexation area including connections for the development of a Snoqualmie tribal casino, for the development of the Snoqualmie Ridge II development.  In addition, the council made a finding that specific health and safety problems required the extension of a tight line through the rural area to serve the Echo Glen Children’s Center.  Approval of the Plan is required under K.C.C. 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits.  

The purpose of this legislation is to grant a franchise to the city to extend sanitary sewer to a portion of the newly adopted sewer service area.  The franchise area includes the site of the proposed Snoqualmie tribal casino, an area east of the casino site that is partially developed with homes on septic systems, and maintenance and operation access to an existing sewer system serving approximately 10 acres of land owned by the city in the Rattlesnake Ridge planning area.  The creek north of the proposed franchise area has indications of pollution from septic tanks and this franchise includes potential sewer service to this area of older homes.

The city anticipates requesting an additional franchise in the future to serve the remainder of the newly adopted sewer service area including Snoqualmie Ridge II and the Echo Glen Children’s Home.

The utilities technical review committee reviewed the city’s proposed franchise legal description and map on July 9, 2003 and determined that the area is within the adopted sewer service area. 

There is no fiscal note required, as there is no fiscal impact to King County.

I recommend that the Council approve this franchise for a term of 25 years.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


        ATTN:  
David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Division Director, FMD, DES


Harold McNelly, Acting Manager, Asset Management-Real Estate Section, FMD, DES

